

Dear Parents,

Project week

As already announced, this year our project week will be taking place from 29.05.2018 to 01.06.2018. The nursery, kindergarten as well as the school will be taking a look at the topic "Water".

On Thursday afternoon, we are going to display some little trick fountains.

On Friday, 01.06.2018 we would like to present the results of our projects. You are invited to see the presentations and marvel at the results in the kindergarten and nursery from 10 a.m. and those from the school from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.

During the project week, the extra- curricular activities will be taking place as usual. We look forward to seeing you!!

Personnel

Unfortunately, our kindergarten teacher Myriam Tumay will be leaving us by 28.09.2018 due to personal reasons. The vacancy has been advertised and a number of promising applicants have already expressed their interest. I will inform you as soon as we employ the new teacher for the nursery.

"Volksmusik verbindet"

Our pupils will be leaving for Kiev on Saturday. This is now the fourth meeting together of the pupils involved in the above named project. The pupils have prepared very well and are going to present interesting dances and stories in Kiev. Special thanks to the dancer Mr. Alidu Al-Hassan and the drummer Mr. Alphonse Ahumani, both working with the Ghana National Theatre. They have really prepared our pupils well for the performance. Special thanks also to Dr. Mrs. Shome Yeboa for the overall organization of the project.

I will also be present in Kiev on Thursday and will support our pupils there.

Pedagogical Day

We would like to once again remind you that there will be no school on 24.05.2018 for all pupils, kindergarten and nursey children, since we will be having our pedagogical day.

Kindergarten

We would like to follow the Thuringian framework for education and training in our kindergarten as from the next academic year. The kindergarten and nursery teachers are also going to use the pedagogical day to prepare themselves towards working with the new plan. We would like explain www.gsis-accra.org

the main points of the Thuringian framework to the parents of children in kindergarten and nursery. We would therefore like to invite you to a parents' meeting on 29.05.2018 at 3 p.m. There will be supervision available for the children.

Preschool

For the first time we have used an extensive testing tool for our future first graders. We are now through with the tests and the results are out. All parents of the pre-schoolers are going to receive a letter from me within the next few days.

The former teachers' house

You have certainly already noticed that there is construction work going on in the former teachers' house. It is going to be turned into a modern administration block, where the administration, head of school and other positions of leadership are all under one roof. If everything goes according to plan, the move will be taking place in June

Leaving the school

Unfortunately, some families will be leaving us at the end of the academic year. Please do remember to hand in a written information to the school. You will find the forms on the school's homepage.

Please take note:

Pedagogical Day: 24.05.2018 no school African Union Day: 25.04.2018 no school

Presentation project results: 01.06.2018 at 10:00 a.m. Open day for new parents: 02.06.2018 at 10:00 a.m.

End of academic year celebration: 21.06.2017

Best regards

Steffen Nagel